
SEAFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT HEALTH SERVICES 
 
May 2024 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
As the school year is coming to an end, we thought it would be helpful to discuss what will 
be needed by the Health Office for the new school year.  
 
Please update your school nurse with the most recent copy of your child’s immunization 
record. If immunizations are not completed as required by New York State, students 
may be excluded from school. The immunization requirements by age/grade can be 
found on the school website.  
 
New York State law requires a health examination for all students entering the school 
district for the first time & when entering Pre-K or K, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, 9th & 11th. As of 
1/31/2021, the NYS Required Health Examination of HER compatible form is required. No 
other form will be accepted.  

• Please submit a copy of your student’s most recent physical even if you have 
already uploaded it to Family ID.  
 

If at any time your student will be returning to school after any type of Injury a medical note 
is required. Any student who attends school with a cast, crutches, stiches, ace bandage, 
splint or requires a wheelchair or device to help them maintain mobility throughout the 
school day requires a medical note.  
 
For your convenience the Physical Examination forms are available on the school website.  
We suggest that you make copies of the completed forms for your own records before 
sending them to the school health office. 
 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Seaford School District Health Services 


